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Australia remains undecided about whether it will attend a controversial United Nations conference, which begins in a fortnight.

There are fears the Durban Review Conference, to be held in Geneva from April 20-24, could become a repeat of the original South African event in 2001, which was marred by claims of anti-Semitism.

Delegates from the United States and Israel walked out of the 2001 meeting because much of the discussion focused on Israel being a racist state.

Australia has been waiting until early April to see whether there are improvements to the draft text for the conference.

The Rudd government had been waiting until after April 6 to make a decision, when a group working on the text was due to reconvene.

However, despite the passing of the deadline, the government says no decision has been made yet.

The opposition has been calling on the government to boycott Durban II.

Opposition foreign affairs spokeswoman Julie Bishop urged the government to immediately announce Australia's withdrawal from Durban II.

"The government's failure to take a stand on this issue is compromising long-held, bipartisan foreign policy principles," she told AAP.

While there had been changes to the latest draft, Ms Bishop said the document stated that it reaffirmed the original Durban conference.

"Given that Durban I was marred by this anti-Israel bias and rampant anti-Semitism, the draft document provides a platform for a repeat of the same bias," she said.

"It shouldn't give any comfort to principled governments that Durban II will be any different to Durban I."

